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From The Director of Youth & Family Ministries : K \
What Lent Means To A Post-Modern World I EMIR SRV .
I have served as a youth worker, leader, mentor and minister as a From the CYFM Director 1-2
volunteer for over 17 years. prior to working as a full time staff Stewardship 2
person since 2002. I am in my 35th year of 'working' with the Mardi Gras Celebration 3
younger generation. I am frequently asked by many 'older’ Kids' Club Wed. 4
Christians: What is the younger generation all about? Who are Community Meal 4
they? What are they searching for? What are their needs, wants, Women of Zion 5
and desires as young Christians? These young people grow and Movie At The Zone 3
mature into young adults, adulthood and middle aged adults. Ihave | Alleluias During Lent? 6
lived long enough to witness first hand former youth who are now Tuesday Lenten Study 7
celebrating the marriage of their children! Life does go on! Sunday Lenten Study 8
Midweek Lenten Program 9
As I enter the autumn of my career I know that the world around First Holy Communion 10
me is changing, but the need for Authentic, Affirming and Home Communion Training 10
Available adults is actually growing. Our world is hurting. Our Team Leaders & Council 11
young people are searching for hope in a world filled with war, Children’s Music 11
hate and division among its leaders (politically and socially). We Fellowship Opportunities 11
are all busy. Even our young people are busier today than those Lutheran Camping Corp. 12
who grew up in the 80s and 90s. The need for mentoring young Lutheran Youth Day 12
people is at a critical level. By spending an hour a week or a month | Parish Resource Center Events13
getting to know a young person can and will make a difference in Connecting with Others 14
today's ever hectic and violent world. I did not grow up with a fear February Celebrations 15
Church Staff & Leadership 16

that someone could or would enter school property with guns with
the intent to harm others. Regardless of the violent and divided
culture we now live in, today's teens and young children are search-
ing for answers, for love, for acceptance, for a path so that they can
have the opportunity to make a difference. Without these “AAA
adults,” the faith we share, and the hope and grace that we live in as
Christians, is dimmed. We are to be lights in a dark world. We are

to keep our promises at baptism and stand with a young person who \

struggles to see that light in a darkened world. Cont’d on page. 2
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. CYFM Kevboal‘d(cOnfdfmmpg. 14 StewardShip

We all (as God's children) search and yearn ~ We start in the dark of winter. As winter

for more of God in our lives. We are people gives way to spring and the days lengthened,
of faith. We are the ones called to go out our friendships should deepen. The light and
into that dark world and make disciples for  hope of spring is parallel to Lent. Darkness

Christ. May it start here, again, with gives way to light. May our Lenten journey
Lent. The Lenten season allows Christians  include sharing some of our time with the
to reflect, pray, search, question, and yes, younger generation here, at Zion and in our

love and serve those who feel hopeless, un- community.
loved and unsure of just who God
is. Today's young people, churched and May we journey together in 2018, truly

unchurched are those very people who 'making a difference' in our world, by mak-
search and question the most. ing a difference in a young person's life.
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Fearless Generosity
Submitted by Darrell Gerke

Did you make any New Years resolutions for 20187 Have you already failed to
keep one or more of your resolutions?

It is not too late to make a resolution or a pledge between you and God on an
amount you plan to contribute to Zion for 2018. All the worldly gifts we have
(money, a home , a car, an IRA account, etc) are gifts from God and the least we
can do is give back to God and the Church.

You will be amazed how God will continue to bless you and you will have an in-
ner peace knowing you are following Christ’s instructions to all believers.
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+ Mardi Gras

WE ALL LOVE MARDI GRAS!

All are invited to a congregational celebration of all things Mardi Gras,
sponsored by ZYM

WHEN?
= TUESDAY FEBRUARY 13TH FROM 6-8 PM

WHAT?

= LIVE MUSIC (Jazz band)
= GREAT FOOD

= DOOR PRIZES

= FUN & FELLOWSHIP

Come and have fun with lots of terrific entertainment, eats, and activities including:
Masks and beads, conga line, and crowning of the Mardi Gras King and Queen at
the royal court!

A free-will offering benefits our youth travelling to Houston for the ELCA Youth
Gathering in June

In case you missed it last year, here are a couple pictures of what
all the hype is about and what can be expected for this year!




» Kids’ Club Wednesday, Community Meal

KIDS’ CLUB WEDNESDAY! May 2: Let's Go!

5:30-7 PM June 6: Mission-Minded
Dinner, Activities, Crafts, Music
Feb. 7: Creation 2018 VBS DATE WILL BE
March 7:  Following Jesus ANNOUNCED SOON!
April 4: God Is Amazing “Mission Is Possible II: Following Jesus”

Thursday Night Community Meal: [T IS TIME!

Submitted by Linda Bear

IT IS TIME to do ministry with our friends and neighbors in our community!
IT IS TIME to do ministry together by sharing our friendships, conversations,
laughter, prayers, and God's love while enjoying a nutritious meal!

IT IS TIME to save the following dates on your calendar for 2018:
Thursday, February 8
Thursday, April 12
Thursday, June 14
Thursday, October 11
Thursday, December 13
These are the dates your help is needed to put God's love into action by picking up
and delivering food, preparing the food, setting the tables, serving the food and
kitchen clean-up.

THERE IS ALSO TIME for friendly faces to greet guests as they arrive and
engage them in conversation, get to know them as individuals, and welcome them
to our church services, Bible studies and activities.

TAKE TIME to make and give birthday cards, Valentine cards, Christmas blessings
or special holiday treats.

TAKE TIME to play an instrument, sing some songs or share a talent.

TAKE TIME to sign up on the bulletin board display. It will be available in our nar-
thex on the two Sundays BEFORE each meal.

IT IS TIME to do ministry together!



» Women of Zion, Movie Night
WOMEN OF ZION

All women and their friends are invited to participate in any of our activities. Mark your
calendars!
COMFORTER MINISTRY: Monday, February 5 at 9 AM in the kitchen
Five comforters were given to Hempfield Schools for students in need of warm
blankets. Please place your “no longer needed” clean sheets in the bin near the
mailboxes. We will use them to create more comforters.

YARN MINISTRY: Sundays, February 4 & 18 at 1PM in the Parlor.

Come and make, or learn to make, prayer shawls and prayer squares.....our prayer
square supply needs replenished. Prayer shawls are available, near the mailboxes, for
you to take to someone in need of comfort. Please sign the attached book with your
name and that of the recipient.

VALENTINE BREAKFAST: Saturday, February 10 at 10 AM at the Country Table
Restaurant in Mount Joy
All women are invited to Country Table in Mount Joy to enjoy a ‘heart-y”
breakfast! Invite a friend to come with you!
Sign up so we know who and how many are coming!

; IUE V@‘; February 2, 6:50 PM I

(*Note the Time Change*) INVICTUS
wtt INVICTUS -

After 27 years in prison and the defeat of
apartheid in South Africa, in 1994 President Nelson Mandela faced
the daunting task of uniting the black majority and the powerful white |
minority. How to do it? The movie Invictus demonstrates that
forgiveness can heal a nation—and use sports to do it. (The movie
title comes from the eponymous poem written by William Ernest Henley in 1875.)
Released in 2009, the film was directed by Clint Eastwood and stars Morgan Free-
man and Matt Damon. Based on actual events, the film runs 133 minutes and is
rated PG-13 for some brief strong language. Show time begins at 6:50PM in the
Zone (Please note the time change).

Come, join us. Bring a snack to share. o




. “Alleluias” During Lent?

Why don't we use alleluias during Lent?

Background
Based on the Hebrew word, hallelu yah, meaning “Praise the Lord,” alleluia has been
a word of great praise to God in the life of the church and was prominent in early
Christian liturgies. Because of the penitential character of the season of Lent in the

Western church, singing or saying the word "alleluia" has historically been suspend-
ed during Lent's forty days. This period of individual and congregational reflection on
the quality of our baptismal faith and life suggests that the joyful nature of alleluia is
more appropriately reserved for our Easter celebrations when it is given full and jubi-

lant voice. An alternate gospel acclamation for Lent that omits the alleluia is provided
for in Settings One through Ten of Holy Communion in Evangelical Lutheran Wor-
ship. Additional settings can be found in the Service Music portion (ELW #176-77)

and in additional resources.

The omission of alleluia during Lent goes back at least to the fifth century in the west-
ern church. The custom of actually bidding it farewell, however, developed in the
Middle Ages. The hymn "Alleluia, song of gladness" (Evangelical Lutheran Worship
#318) contains a translation of an 11th century Latin text that compares an alleluia-
less Lent to the exile of the Israelites in Babylon. The text then anticipates the joy of
Easter when glad alleluias will return in all their heavenly splendor.

Along with a sung farewell to alleluia, some congregations have embraced the prac-
tice of physically "burying" the alleluia. A banner or other visual presentation of the
alleluia is crafted and then “buried” (see below). This ritual practice is can be espe-
cially delightful and meaningful for children.

Practice
When do we bury the alleluia? Alleluia is appropriately bid farewell on the Sun-
day preceding Ash Wednesday (the Transfiguration of Our Lord, also called the last
Sunday after the Epiphany in the Lutheran liturgical calendar). This is the last Sun-
day when alleluia will be used until the Vigil of Easter, or Easter Sunday for those
congregations not holding a Vigil. The burial of the alleluia could otherwise be the
culminating activity at a congregational Carnival (also known as Mardi Gras or
Shrove Tuesday) celebration just before Ash Wednesday, the first day of Lent.

Copyright © 2013 Evangelical Lutheran Church in America. www.elca.org/worshipfaq.

This document may be reproduced for use in your congregation as long as the copyright notice appears
on each copy. 6




. Tuesday Morning Lenten Bible Study

Lectio Divina: Listening to God Through the Epistles
Beginning February 13th

A VERY ANCIENT art, practiced at one time by all Christians, is the technique known
as lectio divina - a slow, contemplative praying of the Scriptures which enables the
Bible, the Word of God, to become a means of union with God. This ancient practice

has been kept alive in the Christian monastic tradition, and is one of the precious treas-
ures of Benedictine monastics and oblates. Together with the Liturgy and daily manual
labor, time set aside in a special way for lectio divina enables us to discover in our
daily life an underlying spiritual rhythm. Within this rhythm we discover an
increasing ability to offer more of ourselves and our relationships to the Father, and to
accept the embrace that God is continuously extending to us in the person of his Son
Jesus Christ.

During Lent, we will be using the Lectio Divina method to encounter and listen to God
through the second lessons (Epistles) appointed for each Lenten Sunday, including
Passion (Palm) Sunday.

Join us on Tuesday mornings, 9:30 -11 a.m., beginning February 13" for this
opportunity to pray the scriptures during Lent.
As we read the scripture lessons, we will be:
o Listening for the Gentle Touch of Christ the Word
o ldentifying How Christ the Word speaks to you, and
o Discovering what Christ the Word Invites you to DO

A more in-depth article describing the history and practice of lectio divina can be found
on the Zion website (www.zionhempfield.net)

COME JOIN QUR




» Sunday Lenten Study

SUNDAY SCHOLARS LENTEN
STUDY: “HE CHOSE THE NAILS:
What God Did to Win Your Heart”

Beginning Sunday, February 18,
the “Parlor Class”, also known as
the “Sunday Scholars,” will be
using Max Lucado’s program,
“He Chose the Nails” as their
Sunday morning study.

This program includes DVD
presentations by Max Lucado
and discussions of both the
presentation and the scriptures
cited.

Based on Mr. Lucado’s popular
book with the same title, this
study gives participants the

opportunity to delve into more
deeply and appreciate more fully
what Jesus Christ did for us when
he chose the nails and the cross.

A Poem by Max Lucado

Long ago, even before he made the world,
God loved us and chose us in Christ to be holy
and without fault in his eyes.

His unchanging plan has always been to adopt
us into his own family by bringing us to himself
through Jesus Christ.

And this gave him great pleasure.

So we praise God for the wonderful kindness
he has poured
out on us because we belong to his dearly
loved Son.

He is so rich in kindness that he purchased our
freedom
through the blood of his Son,
and our sins are forgiven. ...

God’s secret plan has now been revealed to
us;
it is a plan centered on Christ,
designed long ago according fo his good
pleasure.

And this is his plan:

At the right time he will bring everything
fogether
under the authority of Christ—everything in
heaven and on earth. Furthermore, because
of Christ,
we have received an inheritance from God,
for he chose us from the beginning,
and all things happen just as he decided
long ago.

\ e HE CHOSE
L= THE NAILS
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. Lenten Midweek Program & Theme

CROSS+WALK

"During the Middle Ages the practice of
going on a pilgrimage to Jerusalem and,
while there, following the path of Jesus'
journey to the cross became a very
popular devotion. To this day people still
travel to Jerusalem in order to follow the
footsteps of Jesus on the Via Dolorosa,
the Way of Sorrows.

"Medieval pilgrims upon their return to
Europe told others about their deeply
moving experiences. Some of them even
wrote books travelogues of sorts, describ-
ing the experience. Many more people
than were able desired to make the
journey. Thus, the practice developed of
making a simulated journey.

"Some went so far as to construct scale
models of the Way of Sorrows in order to
simulate the journey in their own back-
yards. Out of this grew the devotion of the
Stations of the Cross.

"There are fourteen stations [in Roman
Catholic tradition... each representing
some event which, in tradition, took place
as Jesus made his ascent to Calvary and
the Cross.” Although some Protestant
churches follow the Roman Catholic
stations, During the devotion of walking
the stations, the worshipper is led through
a series of prayers and scripture readings,
one set for each station. By means of this

guided devotion the worshipper vicarious-
ly accompanies Jesus on that final
journey. It is, in other words, a walk with
Jesus."

There are also Protestant versions that
have a different order and number.
Protestant versions tend to focus on actu-
al scriptural passages that describe the
events that took place as Jesus made his
ascent to Calvary and the Cross.

At Zion this year, we will focus on five
significant “stations” of Jesus’ journey to
the cross through Cross+Walk, a program
developed by Pastor JMe. An introduc-
tion to this Lenten theme will be provided
during worship on Ash Wednesday,
February 14, 12:00 & 7:00 PM. On
Wednesdays during the Lenten season,
beginning February 21, our Cross+Walk
journey will begin. Each Wednesday of
the season we will gather for a cross-
generational event beginning with a soup
supper followed by activities and worship
for all ages.

Portions of the explanation, above, were taken from an article
by Rev. Steven Frock, Pastor, Brayton & Hamlin Lutheran Par-
ish, lowa, and additional information was added by Pastor JMe.

Dates for February Cross+Walk
Wednesdays
+Feb 14 - Ash Wednesday
+Feb. 21 — Cross+Walk #1
+Feb. 29 — Cross+Walk #2




+ First Holy Communion, Communion Training

First Holy Communion Instruction
First Holy Communion instruction will be offered during Lent First
for children who are currently in Kindergarten/First Grade.

™
Classes will be held on Saturday mornings, March 10 & 17, .33
10 AM — 12 Noon. Parents are asked to attend the sessions %

with their children.

Communion

The children will celebrate their First Communion during worship on Palm Sunday,
March 25", Contact the Church Office (898-2911), go to the Zion Facebook Page, or
our website to register your child for this special step in his/her Faith Formation.
Registration ends on March 3rd .

Holy Communion Minister Training
Saturday, February 17, 10:30-11:30 AM

“A celebration of Holy Communion in the home, at the bedside of an ill or homebound
person, or in a clinical setting such as a nursing home, hospital or hospice, is one
way for congregations to provide for communion of the ill, homebound, imprisoned,
and others. This church provides two ways for this ministry to be carried out. The first
is a service of Holy Communion led by an ordained pastor; the second is a distribu-
tion of the bread and wine that has been sent from the Sunday assembly’s worship.

In the second option, the communion elements received
by the ill, homebound, or imprisoned have been broken
and shared at the assembly’s worship and then brought
to them as an extension of the worship that Sunday. This
ministry offers these people (those unable to attend wor-

CO MUINIOLN.  ship) a means of participating in the worship of the whole
H er!:)e d assembly, and it helps those who have gathered publicly

e to recognize their oneness with sisters and brothers who

are absent. (Pastoral Care, p. 81)”
From “Worship Formation & Liturgical Resources: Frequently Asked Questions, How can we provide for communion of
the ill, homebound, and imprisoned?” Copyright © 2013 Evangelical Lutheran Church in America. www.elca.org/worshipfaq

Persons interested in receiving this special training must contact Pastor JMe by
Sunday, February 4™ Those serving as Holy Communion Ministers must have

already received training to be pastoral care visitors. 10




» Meetings, Reminders,

& Invitations

Ministry Team Leaders &
Council Liaisons to Meet on
Monday, February 19, 2018,

7 PM

A concern that is sometimes expressed at
Zion is the lack of communication and
coordination among the ministry teams.

For several years, Pastor JMe has
brought the ministry team leaders together
for quarterly meetings to share upcoming
events or projects, coordinate schedules,
and provide support for one another as a
response to this concern. In addition, the
Congregation Council appoints a “Council
Liaison” to each ministry team to assist
with communication of council actions and
to bring to the council specific actions pro-
posed by the team that need approval.

During 2017, the meeting of team leaders
faced some obstacles with scheduling and
lack of participation. Therefore, we are
“re-forming” this “team of team leaders” in
2018. Our first meeting will be on
Tuesday, February 27", at 7 p.m. The
Council Liaisons for the teams are invited
to attend this meeting.

e .‘f{,

A Reminder & Invitation For Children!

Do you play an instrument? Do you like to sing?
Children’s Choir meets at 9:15 AM every Sunday morning at the
If you are interested in playing a
piece for a special music offering during a service, let Dennis know!

start of the Faith Formation hour.

L /aNAN/AN/AN
Fellowship

As you can see on the Events Calendar,
there are many things happening in the
life of the church. However, there is
currently no Parish Fellowship Team

Leader. Thank you to the ministry teams
and other individuals who have organized
fellowship opportunities throughout the
last year.

In looking ahead, would you be inter-
ested in helping to plan a spring outing
or gathering for members & friends of
Zion? If so, please contact Anne

(zionluth@comcast.net) 11



Lutheran Camping Corp., Lutheran Youth Day
LUTHERAN CAMPING CORPORATION

WINTER EVENTS
February 12:  Winter Fun Day at Kirchenwald
March 11: Lenten Day Apart at The Wittel Farm
March 10-12:  Women’s Quilting Weekend at
Kirchenwald
March 19: Summer Camp Open House at
Kirchenwald & Nawakwa
April 1: Summer Camp Early Full-Pay Registration Discount
Deadline
April 9: Summer Camp Open House at Kirchenwald & Nawakwa
April 23: Earth Day Celebration at Kirchenwald
April 29: Work Day at Kirchenwald, Nawakwa, & The Wittel Farm

Lutheran Youth Day :
April 14, 2018

with David Scherer (AGAPE*) and Joe Davis

¥ . Sponsored by:
The Office of Religious and Spiritual Life

! musser@susqu edu 570-372-4303 |
Squ edu/rehgao -a ritu B
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» Events At The P

arish Resource Center

Three Lancaster Clergymen Who

Made a Difference
Tuesday, January 30 | 7:00 - 8:30 pm
Parish Resource Center
FREE to PRC Member Churches

Led by Robert A. Frick, Ed.D., educator and
member of Lampeter Church of the Brethren

Join us for a lively & entertaining workshop on the
history of three Lancaster City clergymen! This
workshop will discuss Reverend Thomas Barton,
1730-1780, Anglican Priest at Saint James;
Gotthilf Henry Ernestus Muhlenberg, 1753-1815,
Lutheran Pastor at Holy Trinity Lutheran; and
Clifford Gray Twombly, 1869-1942, Episcopal
Minister at Saint James—and the impact that they
each had on the Lancaster community. Each was
a dominant force in the community during the time
of their service to their respective flocks in Lancas-
ter.

Robert Frick is a graduate of Millersville University
receiving a Bachelor of Science in education and a
Master of Science in education, and earning a
doctorate in educational administration from
Temple University. Dr. Frick worked 45 years in
the Lampeter-Strasburg School District and served
as a teacher, administrative assistant, Director of
Elementary Education, Assistant Superintendent,
and Superintendent. Since retiring in 2011, he has
researched and shared more than 175 historical
presentations on persons of local, national, and
international importance.

Gender-Based Violence and the

Church: A Path Forward
Monday, February 5 | 7:00 - 8:30 pm
Parish Resource Center
FREE to PRC Member Churches

Led by Dr. Stacie Molnar-Main, Community
Educational Consultant

It seems that each day there are reminders in the
media of how pervasive sexual violence is in our
world. What is the role of the church and how can
people of faith talk about and engage with issues
of gender-based violence in.ways that are educa-
tional, productive and transformative? This experi-
ential workshop offers an entry point for pastors
and lay leaders who are seeking a measured
approach to bringing this topic to their communities
and supporting faithful action.

Dr. Stacie Molnar-Main is an educational consult-
ant whose work focuses on how institutions can
support community-building, supportive climates
and deliberative learning. She has been active in
researching and supporting deliberative dialogue
in schools for over a decade and recently began
introducing the process to faith-based communities
as an approach to supporting discernment about

Parish
.% é Resource
‘7[“% Center
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» Connecting With Others

THANK YOU
From Mary Ann Cupach

... Thanks to Judy Traup for delivering a poinsettia at Christmas time. ‘It is beautifull” Also, thanks fo the

Sunday School classes for the Christmas card signed by everyone.

CONDOLENCES

...to Jesse Landis on the death of his mother, Phyllis Landis, on December 31.

...to the family and friends of James & Rose Yeager who died respectively on January 10 & 13.
...fo Tammy Bennawit on the death of her mother, Ruth Snyder, on January 19.

..o Myra Gromen on the death of her father, the Rev. Dr. Elwood Leister, on January 19.

Upcoming Fellowship & Connection Opportunity!

Atrip for members & friends of Zion to see Sight & Sound’s “Jesus”
Is being planned....

you can anticipate more details about the date and

ticket information soon!

BG
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MARCH 10, 2018

through

JANUARY 5, 2019

et SPEC I SIS el S s ‘+- aadel pieclioe

Lancaster, PA

ftoad, Ronke, PA 17572

A timeless story of
relentless love.

From the streets of Jerusalem to the raging Sea
of Galilee, Jesus befriends outcasts and heals the
hurting. He challenges social norms and confronts
hypocrisy. He sets sail with fishermen and reasons
with religious scholars. And the lives he touches
will never be the same.

JESUS is the action-packed musical stage adventure
that takes you on a miraculous journey alongside the
most famouns person cver to walk the earth and the
everyday people whose lives he changed forever.




» February Celebrations

&Y

) 8 Matthew Rickert 24 Jesse Landis |

13 Jack Bilbrough 24 Megan Smith
13 Gabrielle Contino 25 Devin Leibley
14 Mary Cupach 25 Kacey Moore
: . 14 Kelly Kline 25  Amy Thompson
} ﬁf:tlggtgr'r':'oasrtde'r 15  Ed Blough 26  Aiden DiNardi
1 Jeff Quinn 16 Bi}l Grove 26 Rebe_cca DiPerna
3 Bill Barry 19 Mlchae_l Adams 26 Je_sge Snavely
3 Meghan Brady 20 Kurt Wildasin 27 Miriam Janisewski
3 Rachael Grube 20 Marlin Zimmerman 27 Juliette Moore
3 Allie Provanzo 21 Ava_Gunzenhauser 27 Brad Sher\{vood
4 Evan Benedict 21 Marissa Martin 28 Maddox Miller
4 Harry Musselman 21 .Jeff Thompson ”Q\“/’/ -
5 Alec Martin 22 Brent Andrew e\l
5 D 22  Emilia Gronholm AN
ave Dumeyer 23 Doug Rhoad =2 \\\»;;;ﬁ%\\\
6 Riley Klepper oug Rhoads =& { RN
AN |
HAPPY BAPTISMAL 17 Madison DePatto
BIRTHDAY! 17 Ken Unger
1 Judy Brady 18 Bryce Burfete
1 Alison Long 19 Emilia Gronholm
2 Pat Brady 21 Cathy Shirk
7 Joshua Houseal 22 Jason Myers
10  Jaden Myers 23 Jack Barley
12 Melissa Grube 0 0

13 Kevin Smeltz 0
16 Matt Adams

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
3 Chad & Kate Gunzenhauser (11th)
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_Church Staff

The Rev. Janice Marie E. Lowden, Pastor, email: pastorjme@comcast.net—717-945-4585

Dennis Dezort, Director of Music & Worship Arts, email: dezort@comcast.net—717-203-9863

Jeff Engroff, Director of Children, Youth, & Family Ministries: jeffengroff@comcast.net—717-606-2266
Diane Gerlach, Ministry Assistant, email: dIsgerlach@comcast.net—717-682-2206

Anne Rankin, Parish Administrator, email: zionluth@comcast.net—717-945-4585

Dave Albin, Worship Technology Assistant, email: dcalbin@juno.com—717-333-4564

Brian Bourassa, Sexton (AM)

Tom Miller, Sexton (PM)

2018 Church Council

(Voting Members & Ministry Team Liaisons)
Adele King, President

Scott Hetrick, VP (Personnel)

Joel Janisewski (Outreach)

Dave Wise (Finance & Stewardship)

Dave Albin (Faith Formation)

Mark Coons (Ministry Support)

Mark Rosen (Worship & Music)

Riley Klepper (ZYM)

(2018 Nonvoting Members)

Ron Crawford, Financial Secretary

Phil Houseal, Assistant Financial Secretary

John Hay, Treasurer Hempfield Area Food Pantry Staff

Lisa Nelson, Assistant Treasurer Amos & Mellie Geib, Managers

Brenda Stover, Secretary David Bleil, Board President/Manager
Diane Gerlach, Vice-President

Ministry Team Chairs Roz Flannelly, Secretary

Judy Traup, Care Ministry Lisa Bernhard, Treasurer

Melodie Dearolf, Social Outreach Diane Gerlach, Pantry Coordinator

John Hay, Finance
Dave Dumeyer, Personnel

Jere Grube, Property ,

Darrell Gerke, Ste\{vardship' Our purpose is to complete the work assigned to
Jean Pretz, Worship & Music us by our Lord Jesus, to spread the good news
Dolly Overly, Prayer Team about the wonderful grace of God with the Holy
Open, Parish Fellowship Spirit’s guidance, and to love all.

‘

March Newsletter Deadline: February 15

Worship: 8 AM & 10:30 AM

Faith Formation: 9:15 AM

Parish Admin. Normal Office Hours: Mon. - Fri: 9AM - 2 PM
Office assistance when the office is closed. 945-4585 (Anne’s cell)
Pastoral emergencies: 940-3602 (Pastor JMe’s cell)
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